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Tax district number and parcel number: 

I hereby certify that the wlt1i"~ ~.:....:~;.~ :::~>..-~ '; ~ ;
.,;. .., It....... -·· ... . 

named GaIAtar-Gmntea has: Plfit:7'...::.;;:,;:::.:.: ;. ;~
with Section 1777.02 of th' ct'· -'. ,- ...... ., _... •• • 
Revised Code. t:c ~~'. --';'?l :. . . £:.. 
Kay E. Conklin. RecoJdar .\ )" .t;>';h·~" ,~.:. c· .%-
DeJa "-~., Oh1l. '.. .... •.• (' ft' ;;J-:o..Iwn \AIUI.. IV # ' ~ ~:"'~':" ,. 'f 
By xU' (,I,oJ j.lt i\, zt!,. 1" ~"De~' S :J:~ :.::..... ~ 

4 ~ .. _" AUI1...... ,\ ~ .. --.",
" . 

.. ... " ~.,.... ..Street address or properly: ______~___________________ 

Prior instrument reference: Volume __________• page __________ 
________________________ Recorosof _______________________ 

• spouse of the pantor, rele 
all rights of dower Ulerein. 

Signed tbiS--"S",,--el__day of r)~ 
Signed and acknowledged t in the presence of: 

aUb.... I£, w4u -'" 

i:~t1~ 
-+ 

~ 
~ STATEOFOHIO "->.. 
~ COUNTY OF ErallkJ! IT ..uei./lAlIII!£ 

~The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this .,s-ti. day of ~~ 
W by Edward M. KQchaJski. Trustee 
c:::. 

Compl.le ",rI"""IIO ORC §141.55 

GENERAL WARRANTY DEED VOL 522· PAGE 220 
Edward M. Kochalski, Trustee 

for valuable consideration paid, grant(s). with gencral warranty covenants to _______________ 

___F~R=E~E~MA~N~RO~A=D~OE~V~E=lO~P~M~EN~T~C~OM~P~A~NY~,~an~O~h~io~G~en_e~r~a_l_P~a~rt~n~e~rs~h~i.p________________~~ ~~~ 

whose tax maiJing address is 106 Short Street. Gahanna. Ohio 43230 ~ ~ ~ ~ 
the followin, described real pt&pert): ~, I I 

-b~~ -.0 
Situated in the State of Ohio. County of _....-=D:,:e..:..la~w::;.>a~r..llle'__________________~ \,.W ~ ..... 

and Tgwnshi P of Genoa .. : .,••' ....." ... !~ I.... ~~t ~ 
,..." .... to:.) ., t •• -# r C• 

Being fully described in Exhibit A attached hereto and made apar':(~~9J.::··:.:' "b 



LEGAL DESCRIPTION 


situate in the state of Ohio,' county of Delaware and Township of 
Genoa and being desoribed as follows: 

Being Lots Numbered One Thousand Six Hundred Thirty One (1,631)
through One Thousand Six Hundred Ninety Five (1,695), inolusive, 
together with Reserves A, Band C, and all streets and roads as 
shown upon the recorded plat of Blackhawk Forest SUbdivision as 
the same is numbered and delineated upon the recorded plat
thereof, of reoord in Plat Book a.3 , page/3f-13f), Recorder's 
Office, Delaware county, Ohio. 
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In order to establish a general plan for the use, 
occupancy and enjoyment of the subdivision Blackhawk Forest 
Subdivision, all lots shall be subject to the following
restriotions which shall run with the land and inure to the 
benefit of all lot owners. 

ARTICLE I PROTECTIVE COVENANTS AND RESTRICTIONS 

section 1. LAnd Use 

Tbe property shall be used solely for single family residential 
purposes. No portion of the property shall be used for the 
purpose of any business, trade or profsssion. Improvements
oonstructed on the property shall be limited to single family
residences and such other improvements as are appropriately 
appurtenant thereto. "Family" as used in this instrument sball 
mean on9 (1) or two (2) unrelated persons or two (2) or more 
persons related by blood, marriage or adoption residing on the 
premises as a single hOUsekeeping unit and inoluding domestic 
aervants, it any, as distinguished from a group occupying a 
boarding house, lodging, motel, fraternity or sorority bouse. 
It i. intended to exclude all non-residential uses and exclUde 
any group home, multi-family apartment, double, duplex, twin 
single, two-family, boarding house, commune, half-way house, or 
other"non-single family use. 

!, 

," Segtign 2. Temporary strUotunltout Buildings Prohibitgd 

No structure of a temporary dbaraoter, or trailer, basement, 
tent, shaok, garage, barn, shed, shop or other out-building
shall b. used on any portion of the property for more than 
forty-eight (48) hours, however, this shall not prohibit the 
use of any temporary structures in oonneotion with the 
oonstruotion of any subdivision imprOVements or the 1 .,
construction of a dwelling_ 

seotion 3. Signs 

A. Display Signs and Outdoor Advertising - Generally. No sign
of any kind shall be displayed on any portion of the property 
except for a single sign not exceeding one-half (1/2) square
foot of display surfaoe, on a residenoe building, stating the 
nama and/or addreBs, or other identification of the ocoupant,
without any designation of the occupation or prote.sion ot the 
oooupant. 

1 
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B. Real Estate Signs. A single sign offering real estate for 
sale or rent may be erected and displayed upon any lot provided
that such sign shall not exceed five (5) square feat of display
surface nor exceed three (3) feet in haight; be located closer 
to the curb than twenty-five (25) feat; be illuminated; nor 
shall it remain more than ten (10) days after sale or rental • 

. One sign indicating that the building is open for inspeotion 
may be displayed only on the lot being sold, and only when the 
aqent or owner is present, and only during the time the 
building is available for inspection. 

c. Contractor's Signs. signs announcing the names of oontrao­
tors, subcontraotors and material-men participating in the 
construction of a building on the property shall be permitted
during the actual construction provided that only one sign per
lot is used which does not exceed three (3) square feet per
side in display area nor is higher than three (3) feet and 
provid.ed further.that it shall not be placed on the lot any
closer to the street than twenty-five (25) feet from the right
of way. 

I:. , 

D. Temporary signs. Unless otherwise specifically addressed 
in this section, signs to be displayed for a period of not more 
than forty-eight (48) hours, and not to be displayed again for 
a period of at least one (1) month shall oonform to the 
Township of Genoa requlations conce~ning temporary signs. 

section 4. Nuisano,s 

No activity noxious or offensive whioh constitute a civil 
nuisance Shall be oarried on. No power mowers, power snow 
removal equipment or any otherto01s or equipment making undue 
noise shall be used before 8:00 A.M., or after 10:00 P.M., on 
any day of the week. 

§ection 5. Livestock and Poultry 

No animals, livestock, or poultry of any kind shall be raised, 
bred, or kept on any portion of the property, exoept that dogs, 
cats, or other household pets may be kept provided that they 
are not kept, bred, or maintained for any oommeroial purpose.
Animals shall not be permitted to run loose outside of the lot 
ownerts property. Not more than two (2) mature members of a 
given animal genus may be maintained on the property. Any
animal ol~er than nin~ty (gO) days is# for the purpose of these 
restrictions, oonsidered as mature. 

http:provid.ed
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seatign 6. Garbage and Rubb1sh Qisposal 

No portion of the property shall be used or maintained as a 

dumping ground for rubbish or other similar material, and all 

materials from construction shall be picked up weekly. All 

garbage and other similar materials shall be kept in sanitary

containers. All equipment for the storage or disposal of suoh 

material shall be kept in a clean sanitary condition. 


section 7. Antennas 

No radio, television, or other antenna shall be attaohed or 

affixed in any way to the exterior of any house or garage, any 

part of any fence, pole or struoture, or any tree, bush, or 

other living thing; satellite dish receptors may not exceed two 

and one half (2-1/2) feet in diameter and oan be plaoed only in 

back yards and must be shielded from public view and the view 

of adjacent lots. 


section 8. Clothes Lines iDd Hao9!nq Devices 

Articles such as clothes, diapers, towels, bedding, ruga,

draperies, or other similar items shall not regularly be hung 

out in exposed view on any portion of the property to dry or­

~ air unless screened from the view of adjoining owners and the 
street; nor, unless similarly screened, shall there be 
regularly maintained any exterior clothes line or other hanging
device. 

section 9. Fuel tanks 

Fuel tanks or other similar storage receptacles may be 
installed only witbin the main dwelling structure or buried i 
underground and shall not be exposed to view. ,I

r, 
' 
' 

Section 10. Qthsr VehlcleB 

Snowmobiles and other off-the-road vehioles shall not be used,
ridden or driven across or within the properties. 

§ection 11. outdQor Fi;ea 

No outdoor fires shall be built within or upon the properties, 
except in outdoor grills. 



--
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§ection 12. Building Plans 

A. No building shall be erected unleas the plana and 
specifications shall have the written approval of Freeman Road 
Development Company or its designee and shall conform to 
applicable zoning codes. 

B. such design shall be submitted to Freeman Road Development 
Company or its designee for approval whioh shall have the right 
to approve or disapprove the plans and to designate permissible
facing materials tor all exteriors of struotures and will 
consider durability, form, color, and compatibility. with the 
structure, terrain and neighborhood in determining said 
materials. construction may not begin until said plans have 
been approved in writing by Preaman Road Development company or 
its designee. 

c. Each property owner shall.submit a basio site landscape
plan for approval by Preeman Road Development company or its 
designee, whioh plan shall be caretully considered, taking into 
aooount the projected plans of the owner and adjoining
properties and project design objectives, and suoh plan shall 
designate the minimum landscaping to be completed thereon 
within the ensuing six (6) .months atter completion of the 
house. 

~ection 1~. struoture ReqUirement! 

A. The minimum enclosed livable floor area of the residenoe 
shall be not less than two thousand five hundred (2,500) square
feet which shall all be above grade and shall be oomputed
exclusive ot basement, garages, porohes; and attics. 

B. A two car garage not less than twenty (20) feet wide, 
inside, with door opening totalling not less than sixteen (16)
feet wide, as approved, must be integrated with or attached to 
all ·residenoes. 

c. Exterior construction of all buildinga in aooordance with 
the plans and specifications shall be completed not later than 
ten (10) months after excavation has begun. Landscaping shall 
be oompleted within six (6) months after completion of the 
building. 
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D. Fences. 

-1. Property line fences and chain link fences are prohibited

and no fence may be more than fifty (50) inches high. 


2. Freeman Road Development Company or its designee must 

approve in writing the design and location of all fenoes. The 

design shall be neat and ornamental, and the location shall not 

be nearer to the street than the rear of the residence 

constructed upon the lot unless necessary to preserve the 

architectural integrity of the building deaiqna. 


B. Driveways shall be construoted and completed with the 

residence and shall be of attractive permanent materials as 

approved by Freeman Road Development Company or its designee.

Gravel driveways are prohibited. 


F. Excavation. 

1. Exoavation on any site shall be baokfilled as soon as 

possible consistent with good construotion practice and the 

disturbed area shall be graded. Immediately upon grading, 

steps shall be taken to effectively minimize erosion, either 

through sodding, seeding, strawing, placement of straw bales or 

other approved method. Erosion and its effects are the 

responsibility of the Owner and Builder, not Freeman Road 

Development Company. 


" 
2. Freeman Road Development Company and its designee may


establish grades, slopes and swales on the lots and fix the 

grade at which any dwelling shall be erected or placed, so that 

the same may conform to a general plan subject also, however, 

to local building code restrictions. 


Section 14. Builder Approva~ 

To assure the over-all quality to owners and fidelity to the 

community architectural theme of Blaokhawk Forest Subdivision, 

its quality and integrity of detail and oonstruction, no person 

may undertake construction or preparation for oonstruction of a 

residence on any lot unless such person be first designated in 

writing by Freeman Road Development Company or its designee as 

an "approved bu1ldern~ 




seotion 15. L9t Maintenance 

A. No portion of the lots shall be used for any purpose other 
than that of a lawn or landsoaped area. Nothing herein 
oontained, however, ahall be oonstrued aa preventing the uae of 
the premiaes for walks and drives, the planting of trees or 
shrubbery, the growing of flowers or ornamental plants, for the 
purpose of beautifying said premises or the oonstruction of 
outdoor toys suoh as swing sets and the like provided, however, 
that such toys are painted either dark brown or dark green. No 
vegetables, so-oalled, nor grains of the ordinary garden or 
field variety shall be grown in front of the rear line of the 
house and must be screened from the view of the street or 
adjoining lot owners. No weeds or other unsightly growth shall 
be 	permitted to grow or remain anywhere upon the lot, and no 
unsightly objects shall be placed or allowed to remain anywhere 
thereon. 

B. It shall be tbe duty of the property owner to. keep the 
property including lawns, shrubbery, and trees in a neat and 
well-maintained oondition. suCh duty for lawn and landscape
maintenanoe shall extend to the edge hf pavement and inolude 
the shoulder area between the edqe of the pavement and the 
property line.Bach lot owner shall be responsible for oleaning
and maintaining any open storm water swale crossing the lot. 

~ 	 c. All grassed portions of vacant lots will be mowed at least 
onoe per month from April through october, unless grass is less 
than four (4) inohes in height. 

D. No modification of the natural Characteristios of the 

herein described properties shall be made without express

written approval of Freeman Road Development Company or its 
designee, inclUding the following modifications whiCh are set 
forth here by way of illUstration and not by limitation: 

resculpting or mOdifying the terrain; outting shrubs or 

evergreens; cutting any tree measur1nq three (3) inohes in 

diameter or larger measuring at a point two (2) feet above 

ground level; cutting olumps of trees,whioh enhance the wooded 
oharacter of the community. 

aectign 16. Parking 

overnight parking on the paved portion of the street is prohib­
ited and parking on the grass shoulder is prohibited at all 
times. Recreational vehicles or boats cannot be parked

anywhere in the SUbdivision for a period in excess of 

forty-eight (48) hours in any seven (7) day period unless 

stored in garages. 
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section 17. utilities 

Freeman Road Development Company or its designee reserve the 
right to grant easements for the construction and operation of 
electric light, telephone lines, gas piping, storm water 
sewers, sanitary sewers, and water lines in and upon the 
property within the platted utility easement areas until such 
services are granted to all properties in Blackhawk Forest 
Subdivision. 

ARTICLE II HOME OWNERS ASSOCIATION 

section 1. Membership and voting 

Every lot owner except the owner of Lots One Thousand Six 
Hundred Ninety Six (1,696) and One Thousand Six Hundred Ninety 
Seven (1,697) shall be a member of the Blackhawk Forest 
Subdivision Home owners Association. The Association shall 
meet once a year to elect a president, vice president and 
secretary•.Every lot shall be entitled to one vote in the 
affairs of the Association. Persons having the power to convey
fee simple in a given lot shall constitute a unit having one 
vote. The vote of any lot may not be split. 

section 2. Responsibilities 

A. The Association ahall be responsible for maintenance of the 
road right of way between the edge of road pavement and the 
property line of any lot in the event that the lot owner has 
failed to maintain it as required by Article I, section 15, 
Paragraph B and for maintenance of the drainage easement over 
lot One Thousand Six Hundred Fifty Two (1652), the 9reen area 
in Reserve C including the detention pond, the green area in 
Reserve A including the storm water drainage channel, the green 
area in Reserve B and shall be responsible for maintenance of 
the islands of land surrounded by the streets. Maintenance of 
land between the ed.ge of pavement and the property line shall 
be limited to cutting grass, removing dead trees and cleaning 
drainage swales, if any. The manner of maintaining other areas 
shall be decided by the Association. 



/ 

section 3. Assessments 

A. General Assessments The Association is empowered to levy a 
general assessment to be apportioned equally among the lots for 
general maintenance of the land islands, storm water drainage 
easements, the detention pond, and the green areas as 
previously described. such assessment may be proposed at any
regular meeting of the Association. Notice of such proposed 
assessment shall be given to each lot owner by mailing,
certified mail, return receipt requested, or its equivalent to 
the residence upon the lot, or if none, then by mailing by
certified mail, return receipt requested, or its equivalent, to 
the owner at the address for tax mai1ing'as maintained by the 
County Treasurer. Notice of the proposed assessment shall 
contain a statement that an amount certain shall, if enacted, 
be levied against each lot and that a meeting to vote upon same 
will be held on a date certain at a.place certain between 
thirty (30) and sixty (60) days after the meeting which 
formulated the proposed assessment. ~ 

B. Specific Assessments The Association is empowered to levy 
a specific assessment against any lot for the Association's 
cost of maintaining the land between the curb and the property 

~ 	 line as previously described should the owner of the lot fail 
to do so as required in Article I, section 15, Paragraph B. 
The manner of giving Notice and its content shall be as set 
forth in the above paragraph. A two-thirds (2/3) majority vote 
of the lots represented at the meeting proposing and imposing
the assessments will be needed to impose such an assessment. 

section 4. Lien 

Either type of assessment shall constitute a lien upon the real 
estate encumbered by the assessment only when a statement of 
same is filed in the Delaware County Recorder's Office and 
indexed under to the name(s) of the lot owner(s) who, as of the 
date the assessment was enacted, owned the lots encumbered by
the assessment. The Statement of Lien shall be made by either 
the president, vice president, or secretary of the Association; 
it may be released by an instrument similarly executed and 
recorded. 

• 

.. 
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ARTICLE III GENERAL PROVISIONS 

S.9t~on 1, V~olatlon of covenants 

Any person or persons owning any real property situated in 
Blaokhawk Forest Subdivision, or the Blackhawk Forest 
Subdivision Homeowners Association, or Freeman Road Development 
company or its desiqnee may prosecute any proceedings in law or 
in equity against the person or persona violating or attempting 
to violate any of the oOVenants herein. Failure by any party 
to enforce any covenant, restriction, or agreement herein 
contained shall in no event be deemed a waiver of the right to 
take suoh aotion for the violation or for any further 
violation. Freeman Road Development Company or its desiqnee is 
not obligated to enforce these restrictions. Violation of any
of the restrictions shall give Freeman Road Development Company 
or its designee, the right but not the obligation, to enter 
onto property upon whioh such violation exists and to abate 
summarily, at the expense of its owner, any thing or oondition 
that may exist there in violation of these restrictions, and 
Freeman Road Development company or it. designee shall not 
thereby be deemed guilty of trespass for such entry and 
abatement. ' 

Seotion 2. Tetm o. Covenants and Rest;igtiqns 

~The herein enumerated restriotions, rights, reservations, 
limitations, agreements, covenants and conditions shall be 
deemed as covenants and shall run with the land and bind all 
lot owners, their suocessorBy and their heirs, exeoutor, 
administrator and assigns for a period of forty (40) years from 
the date of filing of theBe restrictions with the Delaware 
County Recorder and sball be automatioally extended for 
suocessive periods of ten (10) years unless amended or repealed
by a vote of two-thirds (2/3) of the then lot owners. 

SegtioD 3. Amenam,nts The re~triotions may be amended in 
acoordance with the following prooedure. 

A. Any lot owner may propose an amendment at any meeting of the 
home owner's association for consideration at the next meeting
of the association which shall be held no sooner then 21 days
later. 

B. At the seoond meeting, the amendment shall be voted upon
and for passage shall require the affirmative vote of two 
thirds of the lots represented at the meeting. Each lot shall 
be entitled to one vote; no votes may be split. 
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c. until such time as fifty percent of the lots in the 

subdivision are owned by parties other than Freeman Road 

Development Company or its successors or assigns, any amendmant 
to the restrictions shall also require the consent of the 
company. 

D. Any amendment shall be evidenoed in the form of a 
resolution of the association, signed by the Secretary,
reoorded with the Delaware County Recorder and cross indexed 
to these restriotions before said amendment shall be effective. 

section 4. Designee Qefined 

A. The word "desig-nee" as used in the foregoing restrictions 
shall mean any person, committee, firm or corporation expressly
desig-nated and nominated by Freeman Road Development Company, 
to act for it, o,r any successor of Freeman Road Development 
Company whioh becomes such either by voluntary transfer and 
conveyanoe, or by operation of law. ~ 

B. After two-thirds (2/3) of the lots are sold, Freeman Road 
Development Company automatically appoints Blaokhawk Forest 
Subdivision Homeowners Assooiation as its desiqnee for purposes
of approvinq lot maintenanoe as described in seotion 15 Items 

~ A, D, and 0, but not D. 

c. After oompletion of construction of the last home, Freeman 
Road Development company automatically aPPQints Blackhawk 
Forest Subdivision Homeowners Association as its designee for 
the purpose of approving all items previously reserved to 
Freeman Road Development Company or its desiqnee, inoluding but 
not limited to building plans (Article I, Seotion 12), fences 
(Article I, Section 13D(2), struotural requirements for 
driveways and excayation (Article I, Section 13, E and F), lot 
maintenanoe (Artiole I, Seotion 15D), and utility granting
(Artiole I, Section 17), but not inoluding builder selection 
(Article I, Seotion 14) which shall be left to each lot owner, 
nor the right to enter to abate nuisance (Article III, section 
1) which shall terminate. 

Siotion 5. Paragraph Heading 

The paragraph headings are intended for convenience only and 
are not intended to be a part of these restriotions or 1n any 
way to define, limit, describe the soope or intent of the 
partioular seotion to Which they refer. 
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segtion 6. Effect of Invalidation 

If any provision of these restriotions is held to be invalid by 
any court of competent jurisdiotion, the invalidity of suoh 
provision ahall not affect the validity of the remaininq
provisions hereof. 

section 7. Approvals 

Any approvals required under these restriotions shall be deemed 
granted it noe disapproved within six (6) months after 
submission of a written request for approval to Freeman Road 
Development Company or ita designee• 
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